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St Columba’s Parish - Ballarat North

306 Gregory St, Ballarat North        Phone: 5331 7131 or after hours emergency: 0417 168716

Office Hours: Wednesday 8.30am – 12.30pm, Thursday & Friday 9am – 2.30pm
Email: ballaratnorth@ballarat.catholic.org.au or pastoral@stcolumbasparish.org

Parish Web:  ballaratnorth@ballarat.catholic.org.au   School Web:  scballarat.catholic.edu.au
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1st SUNDAY IN ADVENT– 27th November 2016
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Deaths:  Sr Rita Hayes RSM,
Anniversaries: Mary Gercovich, Norah Sowter, Kevin Patrick Glenane.
Sick:  And we pray for all the sick in our parish
ADVENT Reflection from our Pastoral Leader
Advent is the season of new beginnings.  A new liturgical year begins on the First Sunday of Advent and it beckons to us with images of transformation and hope.  It is the season of the impossible becoming possible.  In the scriptures we read of the dry, barren wilderness bursting into bloom; of broken hearts healing; of a barren woman and a young virgin both conceiving children.  It is the season of longing ad light.  Week by week, candles are lit on the Advent wreath signifying our longing for the light of Christ, as the time of his birth draws ear.  Yet Advent heralds more than longing for the light of Christ, as the time of his birth draws near.  Yet Advent heralds more than Christ’s birth.  It paves our way toward celebrating Christ as god-with-us, God in human flesh.  This is a profound mystery at the heart of our faith, and it is the cause of our joy at Christmas.
CONGRATULATIONS – SR IRENE MONIGATTI
Sister Irene Monigatti celebrates her Diamond Jubilee of Profession – that is when she ‘took her vows’ – on 3rd December.  We remember Irene in prayer on this occasion:  60 years as a Sister of Mercy – being there for so many people in many places and following in the footsteps of the great Mercy women who have gone before her.  We extend our warm congratulations to Irene on this occasion and thank her for the contribution she makes to the life of our parish.

Congratulations to Oszkar Patrick Agardy, son of Emma & Andrew Agardy. Our newest member to join St. Columba’s Parish Community will be baptised this Sunday morning.
We congratulate Oszkar on becoming a member of God’s family.
ADVENT REFLECTION BOOKLETS
This weekend ​we will be selling Advent Reflection booklets from the Wollongong Diocese, $3 each.​
 2017 ROSTER AVAILABILITY
The new roster for Christmas Masses and the first half of next year will be put together very soon.  If you are unavailable any time during the first half of the year (2017) please let the office know so you are not rostered on.
ANOINTING MASS
Thursday 1 December at 11am.  Everyone is invited to celebrate the Sacrament of Anointing.  Transport can be arranged - please let the office know if needed. Parishioners, please contact anyone you think might like to come and offer to bring them. Also, please bring a plate for our shared luncheon.
PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS

Codes of Conduct
The Parish of St Columba’s is committed to the well-being of its Parishioners. As such we are embarking on a journey to develop and implement processes and protocols which aim to ensure all members of our Parish community, but in particular children and vulnerable adults, participate in Parish life in a safe, caring and protective environment. 

	PARISH CALENDAR

	Mass
	Wednesday 30th November @ 9.30am

	Anointing Mass
	Thursday 1st December @ 11am

	Mass
	Friday 2nd December @ 9am

	Thank you for your generous support

	1st Collection
	For the support of the Clergy of the Ballarat Diocese
	$642.90

	2nd Collection

(Envelopes)
	-Last week’s giving for the upkeep of the parish

-Average given weekly for this financial year (week 23)
	$1240.00
$1958.27
?????

	Sundry Change
	
	$93.65


Over the coming months we will be involved in developing policies which will ensure best practice in all the activities we undertake as a Parish. These policies will encompass the recruitment of staff and volunteers undertaking pastoral work within our community. Such policies will be consistent with Diocesan guidelines and protocols and adhere to the appropriate legislation at a State and Federal level.

It will involve training and awareness sessions in ethical behaviours and Codes of Conduct for all parishioners involved in planning and guiding Church activities. The first step in this journey is the brochure included with the Mass Bulletin titled “Safeguarding Children and Vulnerable Adults”. Please take the time to consider the brochure (a copy of which is in the Church foyer or can be read online at the Diocesan website). We are required to have a Safeguarding officer in our Parish, if you wish to be considered for this voluntary position please contact the Parish Office ph: 5331 7131 for further information.

Mercy Connect Ballarat – Supporting Refugee & Asylum seeker Students in LocAL schools
Volunteer mentors needed.
Mercy Works is currently recruiting volunteers to support refugee and asylum seeker students in Ballarat Schools through their Mercy Connect Project.  The volunteer commitment is for approximately three hours per week for four school terms.  Experience working in an educational setting is preferred, but you will receive ongoing training and support. Initial training for new volunteers will be held in February 2017.  Contact Paulene Barton - Mercy Connect Project Coordinator on 0417 624 330 or email:mercyconnectb@gmail.com for information and application form.  Applications close on February 2, 2017.

ADVENT with Mary

A time of reflection, music and prayers in preparation for Christmas, followed by a time of Adoration, Friday 9th December 7-8pm at St Columba’s in the Church.  All welcome,  For more information please contact Judith tel:  5331 7131.

Office Opening Hours
Please note that Ruth Marquand will be available in the Parish Office Wed 8:30am-12:30pm and Thursday & Friday 9:00am-2:30pm.
GODLY PLAY
The Parish Links Committee has been seeking information on ways the Parish can support families with faith formation of their children. A significant message in the gathered feedback is many families see value in Children’s Liturgy of the Word at Mass. How can we make this experience cater for children’s spirituality?  In the words of Rebecca Nye, one of the world leaders in children’s spirituality, the task of nourishing spirituality is one of releasing, not constricting, children’s understanding and imagination. The teacher/leader has four major responsibilities:

· Helping children to keep an open mind

· Exploring ways of seeing

· Encouraging personal awareness

· Helping children become personally aware of the social dimensions of spirituality and the Christian life.

How can we as a Parish create opportunities in Children’s Liturgy of the Word that help with this?

We have investigated Godly Play and are going to trial it during the Sundays of this Advent.   If you are interested please take a flyer on the table at the back of the Church.
FUNDRAISER FOR TIMOR LESTE
Movie “Queen of Katwe” based on a true story, followed by High Afternoon Tea will be held at the Regent Theatre, Ballarat on Sunday, December 4, 2016 at 1.45 pm, $25.00 per person.  Funds raised will be used to purchase new books for libraries in Timor Leste village schools.  RSVP to Liz Hanrahan,  Mobile: 0417 347 262.
30th Anniversary of St John Paul II’s Visit to Alice Springs
Church leaders, parishes, & indigenous communities will gather together this Sunday to commemorate the 30th anniversary of Saint John Paul II's visit to Alice Springs on November 29, 1986. Let us remember his words to us then, that are just as appropriate today: “If you stay closely united, you are like a tree standing in the middle of a bushfire sweeping through the timber. The leaves 
are scorched and the tough bark is scarred and burned; but inside the tree the sap is still flowing, and under the ground the roots are still strong. Like that tree you have endured the flames, and you still have the power to be reborn. The time for this rebirth is now!”
Reflection on the Gospel-1st Sunday of Advent Year A

(Matthew 24:37-44)  -Veronica Lawson RSM
 

“Where is the Life we have lost in living?” asks the Chorus in T. S. Eliot's The Rock. The Jesus of Matthew's gospel is implicitly asking much the same question as Eliot’s Chorus. He is making much the same observation as Henry David Thoreau, “Most [people] lead lives of quiet desperation and go to the grave with the song still in them.” We are invited to find Life in our living and to sing the songs that are in us. We are to be agents of our own future rather than unthinking participants in the inevitable round of daily activities that have preoccupied humans from time immemorial.

 
As we begin a new liturgical year, Matthew's Jesus invites us to contemplate the ultimate realities even as we attend to the demands of the present. He tells us to be “awake”, to be “ready” all the time, not because death or the end of the world are around the corner, but because we need to recognise the multiple “advents” or arrivals of the Christ, the Human One, who calls us beyond self-absorption to Life. He reminds us that we are no different from our forebears who from earliest days have gone about their daily business without being sufficiently attentive to what really matters. 

In our times, we have allowed thieves to break in and plunder our planet, our common home, because thieves come in guises that we fail to recognise. They so often look just like us and do the things we do. It may be that we must first be attentive to our own ways of plundering the house that is home to all of God’s creatures.  

We spend much of our time looking back. That has its place, since our history informs our present and helps us in shaping our future, though all the while we know with Auden that ‘[t]he past is foreign country: they do things differently there’. Advent invites us to look forward rather than back and to dream gospel-inspired dreams that will enable creative change in our own lives and in the life of our planet. It invites us to be awake, to be ready for any eventuality.

Dreams and visions have always been the precursors to effective and life-giving change. We need the grace to see visions and to dream dreams that make for justice and peace and that permit us to walk more freely in the light of God’s ways. We seek the grace to “see” God's word as did the prophet Isaiah in the first reading (Isa 2:1-5). We need to put our energy into creating life-generating systems that enable us to move forward in the paths of gospel compassion and love. 

	DATE:   26 & 27 NOVEMBER

	DUTY
	SATURDAY
	SUNDAY

	WELCOMER
	Kitty Dower
	Dan & Mern Coutts

	COMMENTATOR
	Ann Lacey
	Clare Fuller

	PROCLAIMER 1
	Carmel McCormick
	????

	PROCLAIMER 2
	Shirley Edgar
	Kierce O’Loughlin

	GIFTS
	Jan Mullaly
	Pat & Bernie Kenna

	MINISTERS OF EUCHARIST
	Peter & Ruth Marquand, Helen McBrearty
	C Haintz, I Monigatti, K Bennetts

	LITURGY PREPARATION
	
	Sr Geraldine Mugavin

	ALTAR SERVERS
	Volunteer please
	Gabrielle Arrieta

	OVERHEADS
	Volunteer please
	Volunteer please

	SACRISTAN
	Maree Phelan
	Maureen van der Ploeg

	ALTAR & FLOWERS
	K Merbach, G Skinner, J Crowe
	K Merbach, G Skinner, J Crowe


	DATE:   3 & 4 DECEMBER

	DUTY
	SATURDAY
	SUNDAY

	WELCOMER
	Anne Caine
	Gerard Macklin

	COMMENTATOR
	Shirley Edgar
	Brenda Ryan

	PROCLAIMER 1
	Rosemary Fithall
	Anne Rossiter

	PROCLAIMER 2
	Kate Lawry
	Bruce Chapman

	GIFTS
	Margaret Ranger & Anne Caine
	Mandy Carroll

	MINISTERS OF EUCHARIST
	Ann Lacey, Trish Simmons, Tori Waight
	K O’Loughlin, J Brown, C Fuller

	LITURGY PREPARATION
	
	Kathleen & Tom Keogh

	ALTAR SERVERS
	Volunteer Please
	Gabrielle Arrieta

	OVERHEADS
	Volunteer Please
	Volunteer please

	SACRISTAN
	Trish Simmons
	Josie Crowe

	ALTAR & FLOWERS
	K Merbach, G Skinner, J Crowe
	K Merbach, G Skinner, J Crowe


Please remember it is your responsibility to find a replacement if you are unable to fulfil your role
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HORTICAREBALLARAT


�


JAMES FRANCIS


0416 896 113





Garden clean ups


Mowing


Maintenance


Tree/rose/hedge pruning


Irrigation repairs/install








G.GAY & CO


EST. 1918


�








801 HOWITT ST	      127 GILLIES ST STH       


WENDOUREE	        BALLARAT


PH: 5339 5033	        PH: 5334 2700		


     55 ALBERT ST


     SEBASTOPOL


     PH:  5335 9023		








     SERVICE CENTRE


         CAR REPAIRS





Address: 1114 Doveton Street North, Ballarat, 3350


Phone: (03) 5333 3911











SUN-BAR P/L


Sunset Strip Service Centre


1017 Lydiard St. Nth


BALLARAT   3350


Ph: (03) 5331 2200     �








Address: 20 Lydiard Street South, Ballarat


Phone: (03) 5331 3711


Mobile: 0408 159 311


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stephenl@ppt.com.au" �stephenl@ppt.com.au�


www.ppt.com.au





Phone: (03) 5332 3547


Mobile: 0418 503 694


Email: rjmayne@ncable.net.au





Address: 612 Sturt Street, 


Ballarat, 3350


Phone: (03) 5333 2040


Email: michael@professionalsballarat.com.au� HYPERLINK "mailto:craig@ontrackfitness.com.au" ��


www.professionalsballarat.com.au








Phone: (03) 5332 3069


Mobile: 0418 504 254








Address: 1251 Doveton Street North, Ballarat, 3350


Phone: (03) 5333 3101


www.petertobinfunerals.com.au








Address: Shop 2, 1103 Howitt Street, Wendouree, 3355


Phone: (03) 5339 1166


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ballarattrophies@bigpond.com" �ballarattrophies@bigpond.com�


www.ballarattrophies.com.au








Address: 139 Bogong Ave, 


Invermay Park, 3350


Phone: 5331 4510


Mobile: 0418 501 606








Address: 4 Dawson Street North, Ballarat, 3350


Phone: (03) 5331 3099


Email: bryan@johnthomaselectrical.com.au








We are Eucharistic people, who love, pray, serve, hope and follow Jesus


